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MINUTES OF A EXTRAORDINARY MEETING OF THE GRAPPENHALL AND THELWALL 
PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT PARISH COUNCIL OFFICE, BELLHOUSE LANE, 
GRAPPENHALL ON THE 11th JULY 2022 
 
 
Present Councillors M Browne (Vice Chair), R Bate, Mrs L Fernyhough, R Fisher, 

D Hockenhull, C Taylor, P Warner and C Worsley.  
 
 
In Attendance Colette Fellows, Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer 
    
 
 
  
41. It was resolved that apologies for absence from Councillors S Brookes, B Davies, R Hignett, Ms W 

Johnson, J McQuillian, and Mrs H Speed. be accepted. Ms S Chisholm was unable to participate in the 
meeting due to possible Coronavirus implications. 

   
42. Dispensation Requests 
 A dispensation request due to illness was approved for Mike Biggin. 
  
43. Disclosures of Pecuniary and Personal Interests 
 No dispensation requests were received. 
 
44. South Warrington Parishes Finance 

To consider approving the remaining unspent amount of £7292 budget allocated to expenditure for 
South Warrington Parishes for the year to secure the professional representation of Grappenhall & 
Thelwall Parish Council via the South Warrington Parishes working group at the Examination in Public 
of the Local Plan. It was resolved that Grappenhall and Thelwall Parish Council would allocate the 
remaining funds as and when required. 
 
Members are open to continuing to support SWP. if further financial support is required, the request 
from the SWP working group would be presented to Full Council for discussion and resolution. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 


